Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, October 1, 2009
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1) The following announcements were made:

a. The College – through JoLynn Noe’s office – will be offering SAP reporting training to faculty and staff.  The workshops will be scheduled in late October.  
b. Ted Schatzki updated the Chairs on changes to the College’s Scholarly Fellowship Leave Policy – to be renamed Fellowship Special Assignment.  The College’s Executive Committee will also review these changes.
c. Beginning next fall (2010) the Council of Chairs will meet from 9:00-10:30 am every other Thursday.

2) The Dean discussed changes to the existing advising model, namely embedding all first-year students into the department-based advising structure (instead of offering first-year advising centrally) as well as cross-training advisors within divisions.  The Chairs responded with initial support for embedding the first-year advising into the department, but voiced concern if any of the proposed changes affected the level of departmental service departmental advisors currently provide.  

3) Chairs provided feedback on University computing and IT issues.  Particular concerns included: (1) the cost and fee structure University computing uses; (2) the lack of wireless in many buildings; (3) the lack of support for MAC and Linux users; (4) the lack of smart classrooms and digital teaching laboratories; (5) the need for an on-campus digital repository; (6) the need for more email capacity; (7) the lack of response to student needs regarding BlackBoard; and (8) a state of art digital language center in the Classroom Building.  Dean Kornbluh suggested that Chairs should continue to forward their comments to Christian Ecker, Kirsten Turner or him.  He also said that he would invite Christian Ecker and the University’s CIO Vince Kellum to a future Chair’s meeting.  Comments about the A&S website were also given, and will be followed up with at a future Chair’s meeting.
